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In This Issue Brad Binau: Reflections on Next Chapter 
A lot of us are retired and have been for a while. Some of us have just begun that chapter. Others 

are getting close. Still others are years away. In a week, Redeemer member Brad Binau retires 

after teaching at Trinity Seminary for 29 years. He wrote a piece for the Trinity Seminary newsletter 

reflecting on the completion of the first two chapters of his life and looking ahead to beginning the 

third chapter. With his permission, and in the hope that some of his thoughts might guide some of 

us, no matter which chapter of our lives we living, we share his words with you. – Pastor Dave 
 

Forty-nine autumns ago, my parents drove me from my hometown of Upper 

Sandusky, OH, to Capital University. Since eighth grade I had felt a call to ministry 

and enrolling at Capital was a step in that vocational direction. We parked in the lot 

next to the Capital Law School, which in 1973 occupied the space that now houses 

Brassica and Bexley Urgent Care on the northeast corner of college and Main. As 

we carried boxes and bags across Main Street to Lehmann Hall, which stood on 

what is now the green space between Blackmore Library and Renner Hall, I nodded 

toward the seminary and I said to my mother, “If all goes well I’ll be there in four 

years.” All did go well. Very well in fact. After seminary, and a dozen years 

divided between graduate work at Princeton Theological Seminary and parish 

ministry in La Jolla, CA, I returned to Trinity 29 autumns ago as a faculty member. 

I’ve been here ever since. And now the time has come to close this chapter of my 

life. On October 31 I will retire. 

I think of my life as having three chapters. The first was preparing for my 

calling. The second was actually doing it. And now I am turning the page to author 

chapter three. And what will I do in retirement? That’s a question everyone seems 

to ask. And my answer is, “I’m not sure, but I’m reasonably intelligent and I’m 

pretty sure I can figure it out.” To begin, I’m going to embrace the rest of this 

academic year as sabbatical time. I’m looking forward to having time to ponder. 

Erik Erikson wrote that the stage of life I am entering is a time for “the acceptance 

of one’s own and only life cycle and of the people that have become significant to 

it as something that had to be and that, by necessity, permitted of no substitutions.” 

So I am going to ponder what has been.  

Looking back over my time at Trinity, both as a student and as a faculty 

member, I’ll be pondering and giving thanks for significant people: the faculty who 

formed me as a student and those who became my faculty colleagues, staff who 

made so many things possible, and, of course, students.   

My rough estimate (at which I arrived by counting faces on the photos in 

the Alumni Room) is that some 900 students have graduated from Trinity since I 

joined the seminary. A slightly rougher guess (because I never developed the knack 

for maintaining detailed gradebooks as Wally Taylor did) is that I had some 650 of 

those students in class or I-Group. If a study conducted a few years ago by the 

Association of Theological School is correct, that one person in ministry over a 30-

year span can influence the lives of 100,000 people, then it is possible that through 

the ministries of hundreds of Trinity graduates I may have indirectly influenced 

millions of lives.  
                                                                                                                    cont’d on p. 5 
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The Redeemer Community 
Stewardship Drive: ‘Heart to Heart … Hand in Hand’ 

Laura Warren, Stewardship Team chairperson and council representative, reports that the Annual 

Pledge Drive theme for this year is "Heart to Heart...Hand in Hand." The drive, which kicked off with the 

Redeemer Lutheran Church Council and then the full congregation concludes this Sunday, October 30 at 

which time completed pledge cards will be blessed during the church service.  

Thank you for your gifts to Redeemer Lutheran Church! 
 

Livestream Team Offers ‘Behind the Scenes’ Tours 
Do you love technology, computers, videos, etc? Would you like to see how we go about producing 

Redeemer’s live streamed worship services each week? 

Tom Mimlitch will conduct several half-hour “Behind the Scenes” tours (demonstrations really) 

in November and invites everyone with an interest in how the team does Redeemer’s livestreaming magic 

to come, see, and even get hands on.  

These tours are open to all ages, but because of space, each tour is limited to six people There is 

one weekday evening tour, a few Saturday tours, and a Sunday tour.  

Here are the dates and “I hope y’all can find one to attend.” 

- Thursday, November 3 at 6 p.m. 

- Saturday, November 5 at 10 a.m. and 2 p.m. 

- Sunday, November 6 at 2 p.m. 

Please sign up on the bulletin board to help limit the tour sizes. 
 

November Book Group Book: A Psalm for the Wild-Built 
Redeemer’s new third-Wednesday book discussion continues on Wednesday, November 16 with the 

Hugo Award-winning 2022 novel, A Psalm for the Wild-Built. Join the group in-person or on Zoom from 

7-8:30 p.m.  

To join the Zoom meeting, go to the Zoom app and then enter the following information: Meeting 

ID: 869 2869 1370; Passcode: 603299. To participate by phone, call 312-626-6799. If you don’t have the 

Zoom app, you can join the meeting by copying and pasting the following web address in your browser:  

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86928691370?pwd=VkRHYXRiTll0aG9tcjFDRGJFQTJIdz09  
 

Redeemer to Serve at First English on Nov. 10 
On Thursday, November 10 Redeemer is scheduled to provide the take out dinner at First English. The 

menu will be Sloppy Joe sandwiches, fruit cups, individual bags of chips, individually wrapped desserts, a 

granola bar and lemonade and water.  

Enough food for 150 dinners or 13 dozen is needed. Coordinator Kay Ernsthausen notes, “We 

are looking for donations of Sloppy Joes and buns (we will need 300 sandwiches), fruit cups, chips, 

desserts (i.e. HoHo’s, Nutter Butter bars, Oatmeal Cookies, Rice Krispie Treats), granola bars.” Please let 

her know if you are donating any of the listed items. There is a basket in the Narthex to collect all the 

individually wrapped donations. 

The Sloppy Joes need to come HOT on November 10. Please let Kay know if you will be 

donating and arrangements can be made for pick up on the tenth so its hot. Other items can also be picked 

up by letting Kay know. 

 Thank you for your continued support in helping feed those in need.  
 

Mission Endowment Fund Seeks Suggestions for 2022 Distribution 
Every year the congregation donates a percentage (4 percent) of the year-end market value of the Mission 

Endowment Fund (MEF) to other charities on behalf of the congregation. The 2022 3rd quarter market 

value was $123,400 which would provide $4,936 for distribution, Dave Engel, chair of the Special Funds 

Teams (SFT) reports. “The final amount may increase or decrease depending on the fourth quarter value.  

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86928691370?pwd=VkRHYXRiTll0aG9tcjFDRGJFQTJIdz09
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The guidelines for distribution, as established in the constitution; to establish/support ministries 

of outreach on behalf of the congregation, and to further partnerships in mission through the synod and 

other arms of the Evangelical Lutheran Church in America.  
Some prior recipients include LSS Food Pantry, Lutheran Memorial Camp/HopeWood Pines, 

Bishop Griffin Resource Center, Mid-Ohio Food Co-operative, Grace Missions Inc, Haiti, Lutheran 

Social Services, Renewed Strength Zambia, Ronald McDonald House, WELS Youth Leadership 

Program, and Groveport Special Olympics.  

SFT is seeking suggestions for the use of the funds for 2022. Please use the pink form found at 

the end of Reflections or on a table in the Narthex to nominate possible recipients.  

Complete it and place it in the Sunday offering plate or leave it in the church office. Suggestions 

are due by Sunday, November 27.  

The SFT will then make its recommendation to council for action by the congregation at the 

Annual Meeting in January. 
 

Update from Church Council 
Church Council President Wendy Stoica reports, “The church has been staffing a nursery attendant 

since worship services returned in-person but we find that few families or children are using this service. 

We believe this is a positive sign that children are welcome in worship, however, it is a concern about 

whether we should continue paying for a weekly attendant.  

“Beginning in November we will discontinue the paid nursery attendant for Sunday worship 

understanding that the nursery room is always available for parents to utilize. We will schedule a nursery 

attendant for special services (Christmas, Easter) and rely on feedback from families to ensure we remain 

a welcoming congregation for young children. 

“Council continues to discuss evolving changes with making members and visitors feel safe 

within the building. Beginning next Sunday, October 30 the sanctuary will return to mask-optional 

during worship. We encourage the congregation to continue sharing feedback with us. 

“The 2023 budget preparation is in high gear. A final draft will be available for the congregation 

in early January. We will schedule opportunities to meet as a group to review and discuss questions prior 

to the Annual Meeting.” 
 

Sunday Adult Ed Class 
The Adult Education Class on Sunday, October 30 will feature a discussion with Pastor Al Rider as 

Martin Luther – continuing with the theme he will use as he leads worship. The class is both in-person 

and on Zoom. To join the Zoom Meeting, go to the Zoom app and enter Meeting ID: 865 7432 2293; 

Passcode: 406126. Or go online and enter this link: 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86574322293?pwd=UDdabG1nZk5CQ0M3MU1lQTFPR01Kdz09 . The class 

can also be joined via phone at 1-312-626-6799. 
 

Redeemer Raises Total of $10,295 for CROP Walk 
Connie Criswell reports that Redeemer’s CROP Walk Team has raised $10,295 this year, ranking it 25th 

in the nation among congregations. To view Redeemer’s efforts, go online to its team webpage at 

https://events.crophungerwalk.org/2022/team/redeemer-lutheran-church-2.  

Besides Connie, Redeemer’s walkers include Heidi Sherer, Wendy Stoica and Kathy 

Zwanziger. 

“Thank you so much to everyone who donated to relieve hunger.” 
 

  

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86574322293?pwd=UDdabG1nZk5CQ0M3MU1lQTFPR01Kdz09
https://events.crophungerwalk.org/2022/team/redeemer-lutheran-church-2
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Tuesday Bible Study Continues Oct. 25 
The Tuesday Bible study will begin examining book of Hebrews on Tuesday, October 25. To join the 

Zoom meeting in October, go to the Zoom app and then enter the following information: Meeting ID: 891 

1782 1516; Passcode: 513561. To participate via phone, call 312-626-6799. If you don’t have the Zoom 

app, you can join the meeting by copying and pasting the following web address in your browser: 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89117821516?pwd=d0lhUlg0Zi92YjIvU0taeWpYcWFhQT09 
 

2022 Advent Devotional Booklet 
All slots have been filled for Redeemer’s 2022 Advent Devotional Booklet, which sees members of the 

congregation writing daily devotions for Advent. Many, many thanks to all who have signed up! 

Individual devotions should be emailed to Mary Benis by Monday, November 7 for editing. 
 

Help LSS Pack Thanksgiving Care Packages  
With Thanksgiving approaching in just seven weeks, Redeemer will again be assisting the Food Pantry in 

providing some food for those who need help providing a Thanksgiving meal for their families. Bags are 

available at church to fill with these items only: 

2 pouches or 1 box of mashed potatoes 

2 cans of fruit (peaches, applesauce, pears, etc.) 

3 cans of green beans 

2 cans of corn 

2 cans of pumpkin 

1 can of cranberry sauce 

1 box or bag of stuffing mix 

1 turkey gravy packet 

1 boxed yellow cake mix 

This gives folks the opportunity to begin shopping now. Filled bags can be dropped off at the 

church by Thursday, November 17. Questions? Contact Kathy Zwanziger. LSS will add a turkey, 

bread, and produce. 

Thanks for helping make Thanksgiving happier for many people. 
 

Chime Choir Seeks Couple More Ringers! 
Have you ever considered playing in the Chime Choir? If you can read music (even just a little!), we 

have a place for you! Rehearsals will be on Sunday mornings, 8:45-9:30 a.m. “Come give us a try -- we 

are a fun bunch!” 
 

Providers of After-Worship Refreshments, Cookies Sought 
Individuals or groups within the congregation are encouraged to sign up to provide refreshments 

following a worship service. It doesn’t need to be elaborate: cookies, cold iced or lemonade and coffee 

will do. A sign up sheet is on the bulletin board next to the Library for those who might be willing to 

provide refreshments on upcoming Sundays. 

 In addition, donations of packaged cookies are also needed. If this is something you can do, just 

put them on the counter in the kitchen off the Narthex. Questions? Contact Jon Disbro at 614-451-3642 

or at Jon.Disbro@nationwidechildrens.org . 
 

LSS Food Pantry Needs Donations 
Kathy Zwanziger reports that the LSS Food Pantry needs canned tuna, canned chicken, vegetable oil, 

and wrapped paper towels as well as cash donations. She reminds folks that donations can be leveraged to 

purchase more items for the same amount than we can on individual items. Whichever way you choose to 

donate, it is gratefully appreciated! 

 Volunteers are also needed for the next time Redeemer mans the LSS Food Pantry on 

Wednesday, November 2. Please sign up on the sheet on the bulletin board next to the library. 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89117821516?pwd=d0lhUlg0Zi92YjIvU0taeWpYcWFhQT09
mailto:Jon.Disbro@nationwidechildrens.org
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Sign Up Now to Read at Worship Services 
Readers for Sunday morning services can now sign up for dates over the summer. Readers, including 

youth and children, are encouraged to sign up on the sheet on the bulletin board, next to the Library. 

Readings are sent out the week before to give folks a chance to go through the lessons ahead of 

Sunday mornings. Readers of all ages are encouraged to participate. 
 

Brad Binau: Reflections on Next Chapter   cont’d from p. 1 

I’ll also be pondering and giving thanks for significant events that I had a hand in shaping but that 

also shaped me: the transition from our one-year MIC program to our two-year LIC program, the 

renaming and reshaping of our “Introduction to Pastoral Care and Counseling” course to “Care of Souls,” 

my six and a half years as academic dean and the launching of our 2+2 internship program, the 

seminary’s acquisition by Capital and the building of relationships on the east side of College Avenue, the 

construction and dedication of the Meuser Courtyard, our becoming an RIC Seminary, opportunities to 

travel on behalf of the seminary – to Tanzania, Russia, Estonia, Germany.  

And I am going to look ahead and ponder what the future, to the extent that I have any say in the 

matter, will be. I’m not bereft of ideas; I’ve filled more than a page in my journal with possibilities. I have 

a growing interest in cosmology and its implications for theology. The burgeoning literature on shame can 

keep me occupied as long as I want it to. Cooking, drawing, traveling, singing, and a lot of home projects 

all await exploration.  

As I approach the beginning of chapter three I’m experiencing the feeling of being almost at the 

top of that first big hill on a roller coaster. There has been a lot of expectation on the climb. Next comes 

that liminal moment when you’re neither climbing nor descending but suspended in a brief pause at the 

apex. Then you’re off on a new adventure that combines exhilaration and terror in some unpredictable 

ratio. 

It’s the unpredictable part that I find most exciting. My hope for the future – both my personal 

future and the future of the cosmos – rests not in what I can predict, or on whether any specific dreams I 

have come true. My hope is built on nothing less than Jesus, God with us. At the beginning of chapter 

three all I need to take for my own are the words of Julian of Norwich: “All shall be well, and all shall be 

well, and all manner of thing shall be well.” 

To all of you who have made my journey so meaningful and memorable, thank you. And for all 

who are continuing your journey at Trinity, may deep meaning and lasting memories be yours as well.  

- Brad Binau, TLS class of 1981 and soon-to-be-retired Professor of Pastoral Theology 
 

Important Emails 
Dshull@RedeemerLuth.com – use for communicating directly with Pastor Dave. 

Info@RedeemerLuth.com – use for communicating with the office, Reflections newsletter, Office 

Manager Becky Trover, healing prayer requests or for general information. 

MemberCare@RedeemerLuth.com – use for communicating with the Member Care team about needs for 

personal ministry such as in-home communion, a home visit, meals, etc. 

FinSec@RedeemerLuth.com – use for stewardship campaigns. 

Itgroup@RedeemerLuth.com – use for communicating with Redeemer’s IT Team for items related to the 

website. 

Property@RedeemerLuth.com – use to report items that need repair in the church building. 

SundaySchool@RedeemerLuth.com – use to offer suggestions for our Sunday School ministry. 

Transportation@redeemerluth.com – use to request temporary transportation assistance. 

Communications@redeemerluth.com – use to send church related announcements or pictures for sharing 

on Redeemer’s social media sites. Another way is to tag Redeemer in the posts. 
 

  

mailto:DShull@RedeemerLuth.com
mailto:Info@RedeemerLuth.com
mailto:MemberCare@RedeemerLuth.com
mailto:FinSec@RedeemerLuth.com
mailto:ITgroup@RedeemerLuth.com
mailto:Property@RedeemerLuth.com
mailto:SundaySchool@RedeemerLuth.com
mailto:Transportation@redeemerluth.com
mailto:Communications@redeemerluth.com
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Publishing Deadlines for Reflections, Sunday Bulletins 
For Reflections 

• PLEASE SUBMIT PRIOR TO 5 P.M. ON SUNDAYS. 

• Send to info@RedeemerLuth.com and put Reflections in subject line. 

• Or leave a note in the Reflections mailbox at the top of the stairs outside the church office. 
 

For Sunday Bulletins 

The deadline for information to be published in Sunday bulletins is the Wednesday morning before. 

That information can be sent to the above email: just put “Bulletin” in the subject line. 
 

Prayers and Personals 
Pastor Dave Heads to Connecticut to Preach 

On Sunday, October 30, Pastor Dave is preaching at the Connecticut church he served in seminary for 

two years. They invited him as part of their celebrations for the 25th anniversary of their becoming open to 

LGBTQ+ people. He will be gone Friday through Sunday, October 28-30. 

 On Sunday morning, Pastor Al Rider will preside here at Redeemer and will present a little 

dinner-time visit with Martin Luther. 

 Pastor Julianne Smeck from Hope Lutheran Church will provide emergency pastoral coverage. 

She can be reached at 734-972-6126. 
 

Memorial Service, Luncheon for Stan Heacock Set for Nov. 12 
Prayers are asked for the family of Stan Heacock who died peacefully Saturday, October 15. The 

memorial service is set for Saturday, November 12 at 11 a.m. here at Redeemer. Visitation begins at 10 

a.m. with a luncheon to follow the service. 

+ + + 

Prayers for healing are asked for the following: Skye Andree, Bill Boys who underwent a successful 

heart procedure this past week; Mary Bowling’s sister Val who is facing additional health challenges, 

Brittany Amon, the wife of the grandson of Ranel and Neil Hoddinott. Prayers continue to be asked for 

healing for Rev. Don Luck, who was recently diagnosed with COVID-19. In addition, Bennett 

Whitaker asks prayers for his family, as there are many concerns with several family members. 

+ + + 

The updated Redeemer Member Directory is now available. It can be picked up in the Narthex. (It can 

be found on the shelf under the bulletin board next to the library.) Or call the church office at 614-237-

1263 and have it either mailed or emailed. Thanks to Becky Trover for doing this!! 
 

Update on Kathy Z’s Health Journey 
Kathy Zwanziger reports on the latest updates regarding her health journey: “My initial kidney 

transplant evaluation was Friday, October 21 – but it was only the beginning of an evaluation as a 

potential kidney transplant recipient. Besides meeting with a nurse coordinator, my support person and I 

met with a doctor who asked lots of questions of me and answered many of my questions. I need to get 

clearance from all my doctors (including my dentist), have an appointment with a transplant social 

worker, and speak with a dietitian.  

“My appointment concluded with the drawing of approximately 20 vials of blood and a chest x-

ray. If all these conditions can be met within 90 days, the transplant team will debate the suitability of a 

kidney transplant. If the answer is positive, it was emphasized that a living donor would greatly reduce 

the amount of wait time, from three to five years to several months.  

“Thank you for joining me in this journey.” 
 

Members Urged to Keep Car Doors Locked while at Church 
Sunday, the usher noticed that someone was in the parking lot, trying car doors as the church service was 

underway. Members are urged to lock their car doors anytime they are at church. 
 

mailto:info@RedeemerLuth.com
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‘Christ in Our Home’ Available 
The October-December edition of “Christ in Our Home” is now available in the Narthex for anyone who 

would like a copy. Or, it can be mailed. Just contact Becky Trover in the church office to request a copy 

be mailed to your home. Reach her at 614-237-1263 or via email at info@redeemerluth.com . 
 

October Birthdays 
24-Bret Day   24-Leyton Wolfe 

25-Madeline Gosnell   25-Madalyn McGurer 

26-Kennedi Jacobs   26-Avery Martin 

26-Krista Skipper   27-Brad Phillips 

28-Bruce Hutson   29-Brittany Amon 

29-Jeremy Davis   30-Martin Binau 

31-John Caron 
 

The Wider Church 
Wartburg Presents Award to Former RLC Member 

Congratulations go out to former Redeemer member Jacqueline Bussie, an author, professor, theologian 

and advocate for justice, who Monday received the Wartburg College annual Grave Award. This award, 

now in its 33rd year, honors one “whose life is nurtured and guided by a strong sense of Christian calling 

and who is making a significant contribution to community, church and society.” It is named for the late 

Judge Henry N. and Helen T. Graven of Greene, whose lives reflected those same commitments. 

As the executive director of the Collegeville (Minnesota) Institute for Ecumenical and Cultural 

Research, Bussie helps bring together people of diverse backgrounds and perspectives to foster healing 

through the power of religious ideas, insight and practices. 

“In her current position, she is serving as a leader who empowers writers to tell their stories and 

to write authentically at the intersection of faith and public life. Having witnessed the way that her writing 

empowers our students to live at their own intersections of faith and learning, I expect even more amazing 

things to come,” wrote Caryn Riswold, Wartburg’s Mike and Marge McCoy Family Chair in Lutheran 

Heritage and Mission. 

Bussie also taught religion, theology and interfaith studies courses at Concordia College in 

Moorhead, Minn., where she served as the founding director of the Forum on Faith and Life. 

She is regularly featured as a keynote speaker at synod assemblies and is often invited to speak 

for congregational book reads, community events on faith and life, and various other academic and 

professional gatherings. Her leadership roles within the Evangelical Lutheran Church in America include 

time on the Theological Education Advisory Council and the Faculty Working Group on Lutheran Higher 

Education. 

She also served on the Network of ELCA Colleges and Universities’ committee of theologians 

who wrote “Rooted and Open,” the statement that united all NECU institutions with a shared mission that 

celebrates the schools’ Lutheran heritage while embracing the diversity on their campuses. Bussie also 

helped craft the ELCA’s Interreligious Policy Statement. 

Her books include “Outlaw Christian: Finding Authentic Faith by Breaking the Rules,” which 

won the 2017 Gold Medal Illumination Award for Christian Living, and “Love Without Limits: Jesus’ 

Radical Vision for a Love with No Exceptions,” which has been recognized with the Readers’ Favorite 

Bronze Medal International Book Award for Christian Living and the 2020 IAN Outstanding Religion 

Book of the Year Award. 

“Dr. Bussie is a model of lay leadership in the Lutheran church tradition, and her extensive body 

of work exemplifies a strong sense of Christian calling,” Riswold said. 

 

 
 

mailto:info@redeemerluth.com
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Getting Ready for Worship 
Reformation Sunday, October 30, 2022 

 

Remember to wear red! 
 

Lessons 
Readings: Jeremiah 31:31-34; Psalm 46; John 8:31-36 

 

Prayer of the Day 
Almighty God, gracious Lord, we thank you that your Holy Spirit renews the church in every age. Pour 

out your Holy Spirit on your faithful people. Keep them steadfast in your word, protect and comfort them 

in times of trial, defend them against all enemies of the gospel, and bestow on the church your saving 

peace, through Jesus Christ, our Savior and Lord, who lives and reigns with you and the Holy Spirit, one 

God, now and forever. Amen. 
 

A Prayer for Ukraine 
For those who are fleeing: sanctuary 

For those who are staying: safety 

For those who are fighting: peace. 

For those whose hearts are breaking: comfort 

For those who see no future: hope. 
 

Intercessions & Thanksgiving 
+ For the people of St. John Lutheran Church, London 

+ For Redeemer community member Connie Criswell 

Each week we remember in our prayers in worship those who cannot be with us and those with special 

needs and concerns: Bebe McCoy, Robin Stokes, Bonnie Hegreness, Heidi Carman, Mary Kennedy, Kevin 

Bailey’s sister Kleta Childs, Kathie and Nancy Ehrich and their sister Betty Weaver, Jeremy Davis, Bebe 

McCoy’s brother-in-law Walt and her sister Jan, Brittany Parsons, Jon Denniss, Mary Bowling’s sister Val, 

John Kennedy’s niece Michele Wolfe, Sam Hudson, nephew of Laura and Terry Warren, on being deployed 

to Bulgaria, Kelley (Scott) Frank, Brittany Amon, Becky Trover’s sister Maddie Sutphin, Skye Andree, 

Bennett Whitaker family, family and friends of Stan Heacock, Bill Boys. 
 

Worship Leaders 
 

Presiding Minister Rev. Al Rider 

Assisting Minister Michele Disbro 

Cantor Emily Kent 

ASL Interpreter Bryan Neal 

Organist & Senior Choir Director Kathy Rapp 

Pianist & Chime Choir Director Karen Kent 

Usher Jon Disbro 

Verger Michelle Clemence 

Communion Prep Lynn Belhorn, Kay Ernsthausen 

Producers Sue Yehling, Kathleen Zwanziger 

Hospitality Judith and Ashley Bird 
 

Flowers are dedicated by the Steiner family in memory of loved ones. 

Noisy Offering will go to Lutheran Disaster Response. 
 

file:///D:/Users/Marcene%20Mounts/Documents/2019%20REFLECTIONS/Vol.%2023-49%2012-9-2019%20Draft.docx%23GettingReadyforSunday
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Redeemer’s mission: To be followers of Jesus, sharing God’s love with all 

Redeemer’s vision: To foster understanding and healing in community 

Upcoming Week at Redeemer 
October 25 – 31, 2022 

 

Tuesday 1:00 pm IN-PERSON and ZOOM Bible Study 

Wednesday 5:30 pm Mutual Ministry Team 

Next Sunday 8:45 am Chime Choir Rehearsal 

 10:00 am IN-PERSON and LIVESTREAM Worship 

  with Holy Communion 

 11:15 am Senior Choir Rehearsal 

 11:15 am IN-PERSON and ZOOM Adult Education 
 

 

 

Mission Endowment Fund  
2022 Distribution Nomination 

 
Organization Name:  _______________________________________________ 
 

Address:  ________________________________________________________ 
 

City, State, Zip Code:  ______________________________________________ 
 

Web Site Address:  ________________________________________________ 
 

Organization’s Purpose:_____________________________________________ 
     _____________________________________________ 
     _____________________________________________ 
 

Amount or Percentage of Available Funds Requested;  _________________ 
 
Redeemer member(s) involved with the organization:  Yes  _____   No  _____ 
 

If yes, who?  _____________________________ 
 

Redeemer member submitting the request:  ___________________________ 
 
Please submit to church office or put in offering plate on/before Nov 27, 2022. 

 


